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Financial report for November 18, 2019 GC Meeting

September, 2019 financial statements and cash disbursements
Statement of Financial Position: 
The first quarter has been completed. Operational has ended the first quarter with positive net revenue over expenditure of $61876. Our final payment of general liability and workers’ compensation insurance is October 1st.  Since the all know the SB9 mil levy was passed by voters in November, we are happy to acknowledge that our budget lease purchase expense in Operational can be reduced by $46,741.
Cafeteria Fund (21000) is negative in the amount of $21626. Canteen has taken over our food service and we anticipate that over the next year this negative balance will be erased or significantly reduced. We are analyzing breakfast and lunch counts every month and are working to maximize student participation 
Federal funds (24000s) We have started billing rfrs to APS for all of these funds.
State funds (27000) show a total of $26781.28 in negative fund balances (again this would be our year end receivable) for K3Plus. These are June, 2019 expenses. We received our 4-5 plus receivable from APS during September, the K3Plus rfr was paid in October.
HB33(31600) shows a negative balance due to payments made on our lease purchase agreement. As discussed above PED has issued our allocation HB33 to budget FY20 revenue, however those tax receipts will not be received until December and January.
SB9 As discussed above we have also received our revenue allocation for SB9, however APS has asked that we not budget those funds until after the results of the November election is certified. The voters in Albuquerque strongly support the SB9 mil levy and the APS bond questions on the November election. As soon as the vote has been certified we will submit the BAR you will approve today.
Disbursements: Comments have been supplied for anticipated questions. 

Budget to Actual statement: The initial budget for payroll has been recorded as encumbrance in the 9-30-19 financial statement budget to actual. Now that we have passed 40th day reporting, although not certified to the state at this time, Ms Mercer and I will be reviewing needed changes due to staffing changes and final student counts.
Since the all know the SB9 mil levy was passed by voters in November, we are happy to acknowledge that our budget lease purchase expense in Operational can be reduced by $46,741.

9-30-19 Temporary Loans to Other Funds see page 5 of Signed Cash Report: This is required quarterly and represents the temporary loans that the Operational fund is required to reflect when other funds have negative cash balances. There is a discussion of why these funds are negative within the section of the cash report, which is on page 5 of the 9-30-19 Cash Report provided as support for this agenda item.

BARS:

FY20-07: GOB Library Fund. This BAR is to reflect an award received for Library items. It is a GO bond from the State and can be used for Library supplies. These supplies must remain in the Library for general use.

FY20-08 We received notice from APS that we have been awarded an allocation of their feminine Hygiene grant. These funds can be used to provide equipment and supplies for female students.
FY20-09 Dual Credit awawrd from APS allows the school to purchase textbooks and materials for students attending approved classes at colleges.
FY20-10 Earlier this year we received PED’s calculations as to SB9 revenues to be budgeted. The amount is almost $13000 higher than revenues received in FY19. This is mainly due to our continuing increase in student enrollment.  
Other Grants We have received a Broadband Deficiencies Correction Program grant from PSFA to help with pay the school’s portion of an E-Rate grant received to replace older internet connection switches. The Federal Government will pay $30,407 and the school is responsible for $5,366. The PFSA will reimburse the school $2951.
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